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Warwick Community Newsletter 

May 2024 
Warwick, Massachusetts 

A  D  M  I  N  I  S  T  R  A  T  I  V  E   D  E  T  A  I  L  S  

Phone Directory 

Emergency 911 

Selectboard /Town Coordinator  

        978-729-3224 

Warwick Broadband  

 
        413-676-9544 

                          978-544- 

Selectboard voice mail 6315 

Treasurer/Collector 3845 

Highway 6349 

Library 7866 

Fire Station          3314 

Animal Control 3402 Animal 

Contr.Pager  978-217-2681 

Clerk/Assessors 8304 

Bd of Health 6315 

Community School 6310  

Police Dept Business  2244 

Building Inspector 2236 

FAX all depts.         6499  

Burn Permits:   

www.fcburnpermits.com 

 

               

              THANK YOU TO THE FOLLOWING DONORS  

                                  AND ADVERTISERS 

All Donations and Ad Payments should be sent to WCN/Metcalf Chapel,     

32 Athol Road, Warwick, MA 01378 

Edwin R. Witherell, Mary & John Williamson,                       

and Patty & Charles Ernest  

Total:  $145.00 

 

Please note:  All articles, ads and correspondence should be emailed if possible to warwicknewslet-

ter01378@gmail.com .  If you cannot email, drop off clearly-printed articles in the METCALF CHAPEL MAILBOX AT 32 

ATHOL ROAD by the 20th of the month before the article will run. Please note that we do not accept FULL PAGE in-

serts at all for commercial ads, and are asking every organization in Town to keep their event flyers to 1/2 page or 

less. If a full page event flyer is desired, the organization may print the flyer themselves for insertion (call Mary Hum-

phries 544-0126 for the number of copies required) if the information cannot be fit to 1/2 page and a waiver is de-

sired. Business card size ads are $7/month or $70/year.  All material may be edited for length, ink intensiveness, or 

content and may not be anonymous. Some logs and minutes provided may only be available on the Warwick Website 

at www.warwickma.org due to space limitations.  

         TOWN CLERK NEWS 

Office Hours:  Mondays 1:00-4:00 p.m. and Wednesdays 10:00 a.m. -  

1:00 p.m.   

PLEASE NOTE:  Warwick’s Annual Town Meeting will take place on 

Monday, May 6th, at Town Hall at 7:00 p.m.  The Annual Town Elec-

tion will take place on Monday, May 20th, from 12:00-8:00 p.m. 

Thank you,  

John Paganetti, Town Clerk 

Be sure to check out our new monthly column from the 

Community Garden on page eight!  

mailto:warwicknewsletter01378@gmail.com
mailto:warwicknewsletter01378@gmail.com
http://www.warwickma.org
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 May 2024 
Warwick, Massachusetts 

                     ASSESSOR CLERK OFFICE HOURS 

Office hours:   Tues. 10:00 a.m.- 2:00 p.m. and Thurs. 2:00 p.m.- 
6:00 p.m. or by appointment.   (978) 544-8304 

Thank you, Tracy Styles, Assessor Clerk                    

 

                                   Foot Clinics    

         All clinics are at 8:00 a.m. at the Metcalf Chapel.  

May 10th 

June 7th 

July 12th 

 

 

NOTICE:   

This summer I will teach/tutor cursive handwriting for free in my 

home using the Rhinehart Handwriting System!  

If you’re interested or have questions, please call (978) 544-2925. 

Barbara Walker  

         MEMORIAL DAY SERVICE 

            1:00 p.m. Saturday, May 25, 2024    

   

The Warwick Memorial Day Committee is planning a gathering at the Town Hall on Saturday, May 25, 

2024, at 1:00 PM.  After the service you may march to the Fellows Memorial, near the fire station, 

then march to the cemetery and then back to the center of Town at the Honor Roll where wreaths 

will be placed at each location.  Those who cannot march may drive themselves.  After the event, re-

freshments will be provided by the Warwick Women’s Guild back at the Town Hall in the dining area.   
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May 2024 

                     Green Corner – Timber HP Wood Fiber Insulation 

 

Now that winter has lost its grip on our psyche, we can stop fretting about ways to keep warm. That said, this 
is probably the best time of year to plan for winters to come. 

When we think about keeping warm, basically we can either burn something or put on more clothes.  

Same with our homes.  

We burn oil or wood or propane. Even if we use an electric heat pump for heating and cooling, the power com-
pany is likely burning something to make steam to turn the turbines to turn the generator. 

To “clothe” our home, we use insulation.  

To block the wind, we use air sealing techniques. 

 

Now – what kind of insulation? 

Turns out there is a new kid on the block, made right here in Maine using waste wood chips that would nor-
mally be used to make paper. It has been used in Europe for over two decades, but it was silly to ship it over 
here.  

One of the best things about it (besides being non-toxic and non-flammable) is that it is made from a resource 
that grows right here – trees – and those trees have grown by absorbing carbon from the atmosphere, and 
now that carbon will be locked up in your home, keeping you warm for decades. Meanwhile, you’ll burn less 
wood or oil or propane every year and be more comfortable to boot.  

Other types of insulation are usually made from oil (foams) or sand (fiberglass) or rocks (mineral wool) and 
some have very high environmental costs during the manufacturing process, not to mention nowhere to put it 
during the de-construction process, or the awful emissions should they burn, or the unhealthy effects on the 
workers during installation. 

 

Hamshaw Lumber now carries the Timber HP wood fiber insulation in loose fill (like cellulose) and in batt form 
(like fiberglass), and soon board form (like XPS and EPS -  blue and white foam boards), in various thicknesses. 

 

On April 29 & 30, Energia insulation company will be using the loose fill product to beef up the insulation level 
in the attic of the new Fire Station. Drop in and grab a handful - feeling is believing!  

Meanwhile check out this short video on the making of this product: 

https://www.timberhp.com/about/our-story  

https://www.timberhp.com/about/our-story
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TCC UP-COMING EVENTS 
 

Movies in the Chapel:  Our May film will be celebrating Jewish American Heritage Month on 
Wednesday, 7:00 pm, May 22nd, with the showing of Hester Street.  This movie tells the sto-
ry of Jewish immigrants who come to the Lower East Side of NYC in 1896 from Eastern Eu-
rope.  Come join us!  Michael Humphries is always serving up the popcorn! 

                                                            

                                                                    

                                  ON-GOING ACTIVITIES AT THE METCALF CHAPEL 

 

FOOD PANTRY DONATIONS  Nonperishable food, personal hygiene items, and house-
hold cleaning supplies are collected in the front hall of the Chapel. The personal and household 
cleaning items are especially needed, as they cannot be purchased with “food stamps.”  

BLANKETS/SHEETS/PILLOW CASES/ ETC.  Bring clean, useful sheets (the shelters only 
have twin beds and mattresses), blankets and pillowcases, towels and washcloths to the   
Chapel, and we will get them to the shelters.  

MEDICAL SUPPLY LIBRARY  We have crutches, wheelchairs, walkers, and many other 
medical supplies for free loan at the Chapel. Check us out before buying new. Please bring on-
ly “durable equipment” (wheelchairs, walkers, “potty chairs” & similar items).  

FREE FOOD FRIDAYS  9 AM @ the Chapel  Thanks to Clyde Perkins Sr., Zac Marti and 
many others, we have free food to give to those in the surrounding community who could use 
help stretching their food budget. Come check us out. 

                                             

                                              

  May 2024 

  

 
       The Orange Food Pantry Needs Volunteers! 

 
      A plea for help has been put out by the staff of the Orange Food Pantry.  This pantry 
serves Orange, Athol & Warwick and has its load increasing over the last few 
years.  They are looking for Monday help from 9:00 a.m.-noon sorting and stocking  
donations. They also need Friday help for the home delivery service.  Help is needed at 
the pantry to get food ready for delivery at the same time as Monday assistance. 
    Also needed on Fridays is someone to drive the delivery van.  This person should be 
comfortable driving their Transit Van for about one-and-a-half hours and be able to  
carry 50 lbs. up stairs. 
    The Orange Food Pantry is a part of the Franklin County Community Meals Pro-
gram.  Contact Hannah at (413) 325-1805. 
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May 2024  

                                           RECREATION COMMITTEE       

YOGA   Saturdays and Wednesdays, 9:15-10:30 a.m. with Kalliope, Town Hall,  $5-10                                                    

Please note that Wednesday’s class is gentle and restorative.  This class has a foundation in Kripalu and Integral Yoga 

with a therapeutic approach.  It’s an all-level yoga class.   

ZUMBA   Tuesdays and  Saturdays 8:00 a.m., Town Hall  $5 

PICKLEBALL & PING-PONG   PLEASE NOTE:  There is no set schedule for pickleball or ping-pong.  If you want to join the 

fun, please call or email me with days and times that work for you.  leannelimoges@gmail.com or call  (978) 544-5553.  

Thank you,  Leanne,  Warwick Recreation Committee  

                               *** The Recreation Committee is looking for more members!! *** 

              Moores Pond Beach Community Update 

Greetings from the Moores Pond Beach Community.  The MPBC had its first meeting of the 2024 season on April 16th.  The 

goal of this meeting and all the MPBC’s meetings is to act as stewards of the Town Beach.  The first activity planned is the 

beach clean-up on Tuesday, May 21st, at 3:00 p.m. to get ready for the summer season.  Please come and bring your rakes!   

Are you interested in joining us on this Committee?  We are looking for new membership.  We meet at 6:00 p.m. at the Town 

Beach on the second Tuesday of the month from April through September.  The beach opens for the season on Memorial Day 

Weekend.   

~ Ann Carman, Secretary 

Warwick Women’s Guild Events     

 

May 7, 2024  Women’s Guild will meet on Tuesday, May 7, 2024 at 1:00 PM upstairs in the Town Hall where 

   a friend of Gloria’s, Siomara Quiles, will read some of her poetry.  Our meeting and                

   refreshments will follow in the basement dining area.  

 

June 4, 2024                    Women’s Guild will meet on Tuesday, June 4, 2024 at 1:00 PM in the Town Hall where we will 

   have our monthly meeting, and members of the guild will discuss growing up on a ‘Farm.’     

                    LIFEPATH VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

Rides for Health Drivers and Medical Advocacy Volunteers are needed!  Please consider becoming a LifePath 

volunteer to help others get to and from an appointment, or as a medical advocate.  There is currently a great 

need for this important service.  All LifePath volunteers receive training, supervision, and mileage reimburse-

ment.  To learn more, visit www.lifepath.org/volunteer or call  (413) 773-5555.      
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April 2024 

  Spring 2024 “Clean Sweep” Bulky Waste Recycling Day  
 

Franklin County Solid Waste Management District is holding the Spring 2024 “Clean Sweep” Bulky 
Waste Recycling Day on Saturday, May 11 from 9 a.m. to noon. The three drop-off sites are: Erving Senior 
Center at 1 Care Dr (off Rt. 63) (note new site instead of Northfield Highway Garage); Mohawk Trail Regional 
School at 26 Ashfield Rd. (Route 112 South); and Whately Transfer Station at 73 Christian Lane.   

Residents from any of the District’s 21 member towns may bring bulky items such as tires, appliances, 
scrap metal, furniture, carpeting, construction debris, computers, televisions, propane gas tanks, and other 
large items. Materials will be recycled whenever possible. 

There are charges for most items. Disposal fees, cash only, will be collected during check-in at each 
site. A complete list of prices for the most common items is at: franklincountywastedistrict.org. The price list 
will also be provided to participating town halls and transfer stations. Residents and businesses do not need to 
pre-register for the collection. 

Mattresses and box springs will not be accepted at this event. There are 6 regional mattress recycling 
locations across Franklin County. These sites are open various hours year-round. See this webpage for loca-
tions, pricing and hours: franklincountywastedistrict.org/mattress-recycling. If you are unsure if your mattress 
and box spring can be recycled, call the District office at 413-772-2438.  

Electronics are accepted at the event, but residents are also encouraged to recycle computer equip-
ment and televisions at their town’s transfer station, or at Greenfield Transfer Station. Staples stores accept 
computer equipment (no TVs) free of charge: call store for details.  

Clean, dry textiles and books will be accepted for free reuse or recycling. Textiles must be contained 
inside a sturdy plastic bag. Textiles are now banned from the trash in Massachusetts. Textile recycling accepts 
95% of all textiles and shoes, including clothing or linens that are torn, stained, with missing buttons or broken 
zippers. Damaged textiles can be sold to manufacturers that make insulation or shop rags. Acceptable items 
include CLEAN & DRY clothing, shoes, and accessories; plus curtains, sheets, towels and stuffed animals in 
any condition (except moldy or wet). Books can be in any condition (except moldy or wet) and can be hardcov-
er or paperback. No encyclopedias. 

Bulky Rigid Plastics will be collected separately for a special recycling program; $5 per load of accepta-
ble items. This special recycling program only accepts these items: 5-gallon pails, plastic lawn furniture, plastic 
trash barrels, recycling bins, laundry baskets, storage totes, and milk crates. Bulky rigid plastic items must be 
empty. 

Consider reuse: before sending items for disposal or recycling, see if someone else can use them. Var-
ious charities and non-profits accept donations of working electronics, including local Salvation Army and 
Goodwill stores. Always call ahead to ask if they can accept your item. Or, offer items for reuse on a local “Buy 
Nothing” Facebook group, Freecycle group, or local town groups such as NextDoor.  

                 Warwick Transfer Station Reminder 

In addition to the regular Saturday hours, the Transfer Station is also open every other Wednes-

day evening (first and third of the month) with hours from 3 to 7 p.m.   During the summer, the 

Wednesday schedule will revert to what you are accustomed to, July through the Wed after  

Labor Day.  

https://franklincountywastedistrict.org/
https://franklincountywastedistrict.org/mattress-recycling
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May 2024 

                                              LIBRARY NEWS—MAY  
 
Library hours: Monday 10-4, Tuesday 1-8, Thursday 5-8 and Saturdays 10-12:30 (during school 
year). Contact: warwick@cwmars.org; 978-544-7866; Ivan Ussach, director 
 
Museum Passes: The Warwick Library has free/discounted admission passes to the Brattleboro Mu-
seum of Arts & Culture, the Eric Carle Museum of Picture Book Art, the Clark Museum, Historic Deer-
field, Magic Wings Butterfly Museum, MassMOCA, Mass. State Parks (DCR Free Parking Pass), the 
New England Botanical Garden, OIC Makerspace (See review below) and The Trustees of Reserva-
tions. 
 
NEW - Trustees (TTOR) GO Pass: A GO Pass can be used at any of the Trustees’ natural and cul-
tural sites that charges admission, except at parking kiosks or at special events or programs. One 
pass covers admission for up to two adults and any children under 18 at a single property. Not every 
Trustees property charges an admission fee, as many are free to the public already. Visit thetrus-
tees.org for a specific property’s admission policy.  
 
Using the OIC Makerspace - by Thomas Ratte: I had my mind blown this winter, in Orange of all 
places. I'd been hearing about Launchspace, a makerspace in the OIC building (the old mattress 
factory), and used Warwick Library’s free passes to have a look and try it out. WOW!!!! That was my 
immediate response when I walked in, and my enthusiasm and amazement has not retreated one 
inch since. After my original shock at the size and breadth of the facility I was given a tour to 
familiarize myself with the various stations and rooms. The list is almost overwhelming. It's like a 
playground for creatives of all types. There are sewing machines, both table top and industrial, 
embroidery and sergers. There is a leather-working station with wonderful tools for all kinds of 
sculptural as well as utilitarian uses. There is stained glass and ceramics, both hand-building and 
wheel work, with kilns and glazes. There is silkscreen printing and laser etching and cutting and 3D 
printers. You can make jewelry and there is a metal shop with lots of equipment. And finally—the 
woodshop!  
An orientation with the very knowledgeable shop steward familiarized me with the machines and 
safety procedures. The stewards were very helpful and patient with my questions and helped me 
avoid getting into bad habits.  After several uses of the library pass, and making half a dozen or more 
cutting boards, I joined OIC as a member for a $60 monthly fee. Now I've made 16 cutting/serving/
bread boards, a few spindles and a bowl I turned from a cherry burl from my backyard. I’ve sewn a 
few bags for the boards and look forward to making some pottery and probably a leather-bound book. 
The possibilities are only restricted by my imagination.  
If you have any interest in making art or craft or just useful things for around the house, I cant 
overstate how helpful the staff and other members are for reaching that goal. Classes are also 
available for some of the more demanding offerings. The Library Pass is free for Saturday afternoon 
sessions. One pass is good for two people, and a family of four can use two passes. Happy making!  
 
Beginner’s Backyard Herbalism Workshop: Tuesday, May 14 @ 7 pm: Join veteran herbalist Sue 
Paquet of Warwick for an introduction to some easy ways of utilizing common wild and cultivated plant 
allies. Many common weeds and culinary plants contain little-known medicinal properties that are 
great for use in homemade tinctures, liniments, infused oils, oxymels, compresses or simple teas.  
Medicinal plants can bring joy and enhance our lives with some awareness, informed caution and little 
bit of effort.  Come and enjoy this informal discussion and demonstration with Sue, who has 20+ years 
of hands-on experience as a gardener/herbalist/forager and former off-grid homesteader. 

mailto:warwick@cwmars.org
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May 2024         LIBRARY NEWS—MAY (Cont’d.) 
 
Author Talk with AgathaO: Thursday, May 23rd @ 7 pm: The library is pleased to host Plainfield 
author and photographer AgathaO (alter ego of historian Pleun Bouricius). She will be reading 
selections from her newly-published collection of essays and photos, Northern Byways and Other 
Essays from the Road, a “windshield survey of the lay of the land across the thinly populated 
expanses that most of us Americans and Canadians profess to love.” She and her travel companion, 
the Carpenter, bring you along on a journey of discovery of how we have shaped our landscapes. The 
volume is also a commentary on the value of books, reading, and research in a world where facts are 
currency and seemingly malleable at the same time. There will be time for conversation and signing to 
follow the reading. 
 
Monthly Short Story Hour - Stephen Millhauser: Thursday, May 30th (5th Thursday) @ 7:30 pm. 
This month we'll read selections from Disruptions, the 2023 collection by Stephen Millhauser. 
“Millhauser revitalizes the small-town tale, evoking the magical, the mundane, and the extravagantly 
madcap . . . Millhauser is the great eccentric of American fiction . . . Much as Millhauser relishes the 
magical, he also has a soft spot for the humdrum: the sound of a lawn sprinkler, the sight of a 
basketball left on a driveway. His genius is to be able to evoke both so urgently.” —Charles McGrath, 
The New Yorker.” Come to read or just to listen. 
 
Oral History video programs  - now you can add your comments online!: On the town website at 
warwickma.org/library.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Greetings from the Community Garden.  Our first outreach is to ask for tips, tricks, and recipes that you might 

like to share in the newsletter.  We will choose one each month from June to October. I will start with my con-

tribution which is how to identify Stinging Nettles.  

Stinging nettles form a large bed on the right side of the community garden, and occasionally they wander un-

der the fence into the garden and can be a problem for bare feet and fingers. If you pick your own herbs or 

other “pick your own” crops, please wear shoes (that cover your feet) and have gloves with you. Stinging 

Nettles really sting, but if harvested carefully (with gloved hands), they can be dried or boiled and added to 

soup, teas, and tinctures. 

I recommend the book “The Forager’s Guide to Wild Food” by Nicole Apelian PHD.  

Please send your Tips, Tricks, and Recipes to Lynrosefarm@mail.com with Community Garden as the subject 
line. 
Thanks and Happy Gardening, 

Linda Styles  

http://warwickma.org/library
mailto:Lynrosefarm@mail.com
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May 2024 

         WARWICK COMMUNITY  SCHOOL NEWS 

Happy May,  

 

We hope you are enjoying the first days of spring! To celebrate the season, we invite you to join us on Saturday, May 11th 
for Spring Community Beautification Day.  We will gather at the school from 1:00 - 4:00 p.m. to weed, plant and take care 
of a variety of small projects to improve our woodland campus.  

 

We are pleased to share that we have had a successful first year of rigorous and highly engaging learning. In preparation for 
year two, at Town Meeting on May 6th, we will be asking for your support with our 2024-2025 school budget. We have 
stayed well within our 2023-2024 budget due to careful planning and an enormous amount of grant writing. In fact, we 
regularly won grants, bringing in $124,500 (not including entitlement grants, such as Title I). We will continue to fundraise 
and write grants next year and in future years. The school committee and I are seeking an increase in our budget as well and 
hope that the town will support this increase. In addition to some costs that cannot be helped, such as rising transportation 
costs, this increase in budget will allow us to:  

• Open an inclusive junior kindergarten classroom for children who require special education support. This will prevent 
us from having to send our youngest residents to other towns to meet their needs.  

• Offset lower than hoped for state funding. 

• Fully fund our administrative assistant/director of operations, who does everything from answer the phone, to schedule 
the town’s use of the building, to oversee the lunch program and library, to manage payroll - and so much more!  

• Increase the hours we are able to have a qualified nurse on site.  

If you have any questions about our budget, you can see our budget presentation on our website at https://warwick-
k12.us/ or reach out to Diana Noble at dnoble@warwick-k12.us or myself (see email below) with questions.  

 
As we work to open a junior kindergarten “preschool” classroom at WCS in the coming year, we are looking to locate any 
three, four or five-year-olds who live in or outside Warwick and who might be interested in enrolling. If you know of any 
such students, please have their parents/guardians email Wendy Emberley at wemberley@warwick-k12.us. Students who 
live outside of Warwick would pay tuition and would support the school with added revenue.  

 
Warmly, 

Carole  

 
Dr. Carole Learned-Miller 

https://warwick-k12.us/
https://warwick-k12.us/
mailto:dnoble@warwick-k12.us
mailto:wemberley@warwick-k12.us
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April 2024 

             Restaurant Review 

Baldwinville Station              Hours:  Mon thru Sun - 5:30 AM to 1:00 PM 

9 Circle Street                             Wed thru Sat - 4:00 PM to 9:00 PM  

Baldwinville, MA  01436             ** Note:  they are now open evenings Wed thru Sat  

Phone:(978) 939-4800 

Hours: Mon thru Sun - 5:30 AM to 1:00 PM 

             Wed Thru Sat - 4:00 PM to 9:00 PM 

 

I have always enjoyed going to Baldwinville Station for breakfast, and recently when I went it was for lunch and I 
was very impressed with their lunch menu.  As I was getting their hours on their Facebook account, I noticed 

they are now open evenings and have specials in the evenings.  Guess where I am going next?   

 

They have a great breakfast, as I have posted before, and I found that they have a great lunch too.  I had a cup of 
clam chowder and a grilled cheese and bacon sandwich which was excellent.  My friend had a hamburger which 
was huge.  She had never been there and was very impressed.  The hamburger was so thick, she only ate half 
along with about half the fries and took the rest home for supper.  Prices are very reasonable.  As I was looking 

for some prices they have, I noticed a lot of different menus on their site, so I don’t know which are the latest.   A 
cup of clam chowder is $3.99, and a BLT Club which includes the fries is $7.99.  Their dinner menu specials 

were $24.99 for Prime Rib and $20.99 for steak tips.   

 

The service is always great: quick and courteous.  OK, my mouth is watering, so it's lunch time.   

 

Bon Appetit 

Gloria Varno 

              

           Ned Green Scholarship Hike 
 
This important annual event will take place on Saturday, May 11, 2024, from 10:00 a.m. to 
noon.  We will meet at Oscar Ohlson Field parking lot, across from the Highway Garage Rd. 
off  Rt. 78 in Warwick.   
 
Please bring water, snacks, and bug stuff etc.        
 
 Welcome all! 
 
Contributions help to provide scholarships to graduating PVRSD seniors who will be focus-
ing in the environmental sciences fields. 
 
In remembrance of Ned Green, 1992 PVRSD graduate and resident of Warwick.  
 
"The many essences of May enlighten my outlook on life." Ned, age 10. 
 
Questions? Call Clare Green (978) 544-7421 
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 MAY 2024 

Warwick, Massachusetts 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thur Fri Sat 

   1 

Yoga 

Transfer Sta-

tion 3:00-

7:00 pm 

2 

 

Library 5:00-

8:00 pm 

3 Free Food Friday 

9:00 am @ Metcalf   

Chapel 

4 Library 10-12:30; Yo-

ga; Zumba; Climate 

Change bell ringing 

11:00 am; T. Station 

8:00-3:00 pm; Climate 

11:30 -12:30 pm;  

5 

Worship Svc 

10:00 am 

 

6  

Library 10:00 am

-4:00 pm 

Learn & Play 

Group Library 

10:30 am;  

Annual Town 

Mtg Town Hall 

7:00 pm 

 

7   

Zumba; Bone & 

Balance; Tai-Chi;  

Sr. Meal Noon 

Town Hall; WW 

Guild 1:00 pm 

Library 1:00-8:00 

pm 

8 

Yoga 

Book Club 

10:00 am at 

Library 

 

 

9 

Library 5:00-

8:00 pm  

 

10  

Foot Clinic 8:00 am                       

Free Food Friday 

9:00 am @ Metcalf   

Chapel 

  

11 Ned Green Scholar-

ship Hike 10:00 am; 

“Clean Sweep” 9:00-

Noon;  Library 10-12:30;   

Yoga ; Zumba; WCS 

Beautification Day 1:00-

4:00 pm 

Transfer Station 8:00-

3:00 pm;  Climate Vigil 

11:30-12:30 pm 

 

12 

Worship Svc 

10:00 am 

 

13 

Library 10:00 am

-4:00 pm 

Learn & Play 

Group Library 

10:30 am 

 

14   Zumba; Bone 

& Balance; Tai-Chi 

Sr. Meal Noon 

Town Hall; Library 

1:00-8:00 pm; 

Moores Pond Mtg 

6:00 pm; Herbal-

ism Workshop 

7:00 pm   

15 

Yoga 

Transfer Sta-

tion 3:00-

7:00 pm 

16 

Library 5:00-

8:00 pm  

 

17 

Free Food Friday 

9:00 am @ Metcalf 

Chapel 

18 Library 10-12:30;  

Yoga; Zumba  

Transfer Station 8:00--

3:00 pm;  Climate Vigil 

11:30-12:30 pm;  

 

19 

Worship Svc. 

10:00 am 

 

20 

Library 10:00 am

-4:00 pm 

Learn & Play 

Group Library 

10:30 am 

Annual Town 

Election 12-8:00 

pm 

21 

Zumba; Bone & 

Balance; Tai-Chi; 

Sr. Meal Noon TH 

Moores Pond 

Beach Cleanup 

3:00 pm 

Library 1:00-8:00 

pm 

22 

Yoga 

 

TCC Movie 

Night 7:00 

pm 

 

23 

Library 5:00-

8:00 pm; Li-

brary Author 

Talk 7:00 pm 

 

24 

Free Food Friday 

9:00 am at Metcalf 

Chapel 

 

25 Library 10-12:30 

Yoga;  Zumba 

Transfer Station 8:00-

3:00 pm; Climate Vigil 

11:30-12:30 pm;  

Memorial Day Svc. 1:00 

pm 

26  

Worship Svc. 

10:00 am 

 

 

27   

Memorial Day 

28  Zumba; Bone 

& Balance; Tai-Chi 

Sr. Meal Noon 

Town Hall; Library 

1:00-8:00 pm  

29 

Yoga 

30 

Library 5:00-

8:00 pm;  

Short Story 

Hour 7:30 pm 

 

31 

Free Food Friday 

9:00 am at Metcalf 

Chapel 

 



Would you like your ad here next month?  
Call 978-544-8304 or email jpaganetti@warwickma.org
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Warwick, Massachusetts 

WARWICK COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER       

32 ATHOL ROAD          

WARWICK, MA 01378         

           

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                    

                DATES TO REMEMBER:                              

           Annual Town Meeting -  May 6 

           Ned Green Scholarship Hike - May 11   

             Clean Sweep Recycling - May 11  

              WCS Beautification Day - May 11                  

               Herbalism Workshop - May 14  

    Annual Town Election - May 20 

              Moores Pond Beach Cleanup - May 21 

    TCC Movie Night - May 22 

    Library Author Talk - May 23 

                        Memorial Day -  May 25 

                        Library Short Story Hour -  May 30   

           

May 2024 

WARWICK COMMUNITY  

NEWSLETTER 
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